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November 12, 2014

A Regular Meeting of the Borough Council of the Borough of Avalon was held on Wednesday, November 12, 2014 at 7:47 p.m. in the Meeting Room, 3100 Dune Drive, Avalon, New Jersey.

Attendance:    Public - - - - - - - - - -6           
Reporters - - - - - - - - - -  2                              

The meeting was called to order by Council President Covington.


                        Roll call:                            Council President Covington

Present



 Council Vice President Dean

Present


                                                                   Councilman Ellenberg


Present
       Councilwoman Hudanich


Present
       Councilman McCorristin


Present


Also present:

Scott Wahl, Business Administrator

James A. Waldron, Assistant Business Administrator

Stephen D. Barse, Esquire, Borough Solicitor

William Macomber, Director of Public Works/Utilities

Police Chief William McCormick

Paul Short, Code Enforcement Officer

Thomas R. Thornton, P.E., Borough Engineer, Hatch Mott Macdonald, LLC
Council President Covington read the Open Public Meetings Act Announcement.

Notice of this Regular Meeting was included in the Annual Schedule of

Meetings dated June 25, 2014.  It was given to the news media and posted on the Official Bulletin Board as required by law.

Public comments regarding Resolutions:

None.
Resolution No.          198-2014:
A RESOLUTION URGING THE GOVERNOR AND 






LEGISLATURE TO RECOGNIZE AND 






PRESERVE STRENGTH OF LOCAL PENSION 






FUNDING WHEN CONSIDERING THE 






RECOMMENDATIONS OF GOVERNOR CHRISTIE’S 






PENSION AND HEALTH STUDY COMMISSION
Motion made by Councilwoman Hudanich, seconded by Councilman McCorristin that the resolution be adopted.  
ROLL CALL VOTE:
   
Council Vice President Dean

Aye






Councilman Ellenberg

Aye





Councilwoman Hudanich

Aye







Councilman McCorristin

Aye






Council President Covington

Aye
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Resolution No.          199-2014: 
A RESOLUTION URGING THE TRANSPORTATION 






TRUST FUND REAUTHORIZATION AND 






INCREASED FUNDING FOR LOCAL 






TRANSPORTATION
Motion made by Councilman Ellenberg, seconded by Council Vice President Dean that the resolution be adopted.  
ROLL CALL VOTE:
   
Council Vice President Dean

Aye






Councilman Ellenberg

Aye





Councilwoman Hudanich

Aye







Councilman McCorristin

Aye






Council President Covington

Aye
Resolution No.       200-2014:

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING AN INCREASE TO 






PRE-SEASON AND SEASON BEACH TAG FEES
Motion made by Councilman McCorristin, seconded by Council President Covington that the resolution be adopted.  
ROLL CALL VOTE:
   
Council Vice President Dean

Aye






Councilman Ellenberg

Aye





Councilwoman Hudanich

Aye







Councilman McCorristin

Aye






Council President Covington

Aye
Resolution No.       201-2014:

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING REFUND TO






 THOMAS WELSH BUILDERS, LLC FOR 






OVERPAYMENT OF CONSTRUCTION PERMIT IN 






THE AMOUNT OF SIXTY-SIX (66.00) DOLLARS FOR 






152 75TH STREET, AVALON, NJ

Motion made by Council Vice President Dean, seconded by Councilwoman Hudanich that the resolution be adopted.  
ROLL CALL VOTE:
   
Council Vice President Dean

Aye






Councilman Ellenberg

Aye





Councilwoman Hudanich

Aye







Councilman McCorristin

Aye






Council President Covington

Aye
7169
November 12, 2014

Resolution No.          202-2014: 
A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING A REVIEW OF 






COMPLIANCE WITH PRIOR ANNUAL CONTINUING 






DISCLOSURE OBLIGATIONS AND PARTICIPATION 






IN SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION’S 






MUNICIPALITIES CONTINUING DISCLOSURE 






COOPERATION INITIATIVE
Motion made by Council President Covington, seconded by Councilman Ellenberg that the resolution be adopted.  
ROLL CALL VOTE:
   
Council Vice President Dean

Aye






Councilman Ellenberg

Aye





Councilwoman Hudanich

Aye







Councilman McCorristin

Aye






Council President Covington

Aye
Resolution No.       203-2014:

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING PAYMENT OF 






BILLLS

Motion made by Councilwoman Hudanich, seconded by Council President Covington that the resolution be adopted.  
ROLL CALL VOTE:
   
Council Vice President Dean

Aye






Councilman Ellenberg

Aye





Councilwoman Hudanich

Aye







Councilman McCorristin

Aye






Council President Covington

Aye
Introduction and first reading by title only of Ordinance No. 714-2014:

         Motion made by Councilman Ellenberg, seconded by Council Vice President Dean that Ordinance No. 707-2014 be brought on for first reading by title only.

ROLL CALL VOTE:            
Council Vice President Dean

Aye






Councilman Ellenberg

Aye





Councilwoman Hudanich

Aye







Councilman McCorristin

Aye






Council President Covington

Aye
Borough Clerk to read aloud Ordinance No. 714-2014:

Ordinance No. 714-2014:

AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 12 (ANIMAL CONTROL) OF THE CODE 

OF THE BOROUGH OF AVALON RE: PROHIBITING THE FEEDING OF WILD OR 

STRAY ANIMALS AND CREATING A TRAP, NEUTER AND RETURN PROGRAM 

FOR FERAL CATS

Motion made by Councilman Ellenberg, seconded by Council Vice President Dean that Ordinance No. 714-2014 be passed on first reading and advertised according to law.

 ROLL CALL VOTE:            Council Vice President Dean

Aye






Councilman Ellenberg

Aye





Councilwoman Hudanich

Aye







Councilman McCorristin

Aye






Council President Covington

Aye
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Second reading, public hearing and final action on Ordinance No. 713-2014:

            Motion made by Council President Covington, seconded by Councilman McCorristin that Ordinance No. 713-2014 be brought on for second reading, public hearing and final action.

  ROLL CALL VOTE:           
Council Vice President Dean

Aye






Councilman Ellenberg

Aye





Councilwoman Hudanich

Aye







Councilman McCorristin

Aye






Council President Covington

Aye
Borough Clerk to read aloud Ordinance No. 713-2014:

Ordinance No.713-2014:
AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 22 (HOUSING AND RENTALS OF THE AVALON BOROUGH CODE

Council President Covington opened the meeting for public hearing on Ordinance No. 713-2014 and asked if there were any questions or comments.

There were no questions or comments.


Motion made by Council President Covington, seconded by Councilman McCorristin that the public hearing be closed.

            ROLL CALL VOTE:           
Council Vice President Dean

Aye






Councilman Ellenberg

Aye





Councilwoman Hudanich

Aye







Councilman McCorristin

Aye






Council President Covington

Aye

             Motion made by Council President Covington, seconded by Councilman McCorristin that Ordinance No. 713-2014 be finally adopted, submitted to the Mayor for approval and advertised according to law.


ROLL CALL VOTE:      
Council Vice President Dean

Aye






Councilman Ellenberg

Aye





Councilwoman Hudanich

Aye







Councilman McCorristin

Aye






Council President Covington

Aye
Reports of Officials:

Scott Wahl, Business Administrator explained the application to the Cape May County Open Space Board for the 1/8 quarter mile track at the Avalon School was denied.  He said the reason the County denied the application was because they are not interested in doing recreation improvements on a field that is primarily used or owned by a school.  He said it is possible it can be revisited in a different way.  
Councilwoman Hudanich, asked if the Borough was given the opportunity to relocate and if that possibility is being examined?
Scott Wahl, responded yes.

Councilwoman Hudanich asked if would be in this cycle?

Scott Wahl responded no.  He said it would probably be March 2015.
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Scott Wahl, said a pre-construction meeting was held with Mobile Dredging and it was suggested they would be ready conduct dredging on or about Thanksgiving weekend in an attempt to finish Princeton Harbor before January 1st.  He indicated On October 30th, the Borough posted on its website, and did a direct mail piece to all Princeton Harbor property owners that included a release, accent agreement, request for a $300 escrow for pre- and post-slip inspections as required by permit, and a checklist for all property owners in the area.  He said On November 6th, the Borough received a proposed form letter and agreement from Mobile Dredging that would outline how it would conduct dredging of private slips, along with a required deposit.  He commented on Monday, November 10th, as a result of that letter and subsequent discussions with Mobile, Mayor Pagliughi hosted a meeting with Alex Dick from Mobile Dredging attended by himself, Mr. Waldron, and Tom Thornton to discuss issues regarding the dredging of the private slips and during the meeting, Mr. Dick noted that Mobile would concede having another company with familiarity of our area to do the private slips.  He said as a result of that conversation the Borough expeditiously talked with Frank Bowen and Scott Palmer from Channel Marine about thoughts regarding the private slips and concurrently had a discussion with the NJDEP and received a major concession from the NJDEP that it would allow any contractor to temporarily put a dock in the channel and allow it to be reinstalled at the same exact place in order to dredge these private slips.    He indicated Channel Marine came up with a fair and reasonable and affordable plan to dredge the private slips in advance of the harbor dredging by Mobile. He said  this cooperative arrangement was finalized as Channel and Mobile have an agreement on working together on the project;  and it was also posted information on the website, television station, and sent out 200 certified letters today to property owners alerting them that Channel will be talking with them about their private slips, and providing a firm deadline of next Wednesday, November 19th, for property owners to return their paperwork to the Borough.  He said this cooperative arrangement could result in the entire Princeton Harbor being dredged before the end of the year and without this agreement, it was very unlikely the Harbor would be finished this year.  He stated all of this work has met the Mayor and Council’s mission of keeping the project on schedule while providing the highest level of service at the most reasonable price to get private slips dredged in advance of the main dredge. 

Thomas R. Thornton, P.E., Borough Engineer, Hatch Mott Macdonald, LLC added this is the best case scenario for the Borough which could not guarantee a third party contractor for the work.

Council President Covington asked if this affects the contract the Borough has with Mobile Dredging?

Thomas R. Thornton, responded no because the contractor was obligated to negotiate with the property owners and to dredge their slips but if a third party came in to do the work, there was nothing to prevent that from happening.  He commented the Borough’s contractor preferred to work with the private party and hydraulically remove those materials to the CDF.  He said the third party has cheaper labor and less mobilization costs; which offers the homeowners a better price.

Brief discussion followed.

Council President Covington asked Mr. Barse if he is comfortable with the arrangements under the current contract.
Stephen D. Barse, Esquire, Borough Solicitor stated the contracts with Channel Marine are a series of individual contracts with the property owners; so the Borough is not involved in that which was one of his concerns.  He said he understands nothing has changed with the contract with Mobile Dredging but will look at the contract.
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Public Comments:

Jim Lutz, 2539 Ocean Drive commented on the dredging and suggested boat owners on Ocean Drive be made aware in case they want to remove their boats from the slips and also expressed concern of property owners possibly away on vacation that may not know about the dredging.
Scott Wahl, responded certified letters have been sent, it has been posted on the website and the contractor will be communicating with the property owners they currently have a relationship with.

Motion made by Council Vice President Dean, seconded by Councilman McCorristin to adjourn the Regular Meeting.


ROLL CALL VOTE:
   
Council Vice President Dean

Aye






Councilman Ellenberg

Aye





Councilwoman Hudanich

Aye







Councilman McCorristin

Aye






Council President Covington

Aye
Regular Meeting adjourned at 8:17 p.m.






Respectfully submitted,






____________________________________






Marie J. Hood, Borough Clerk






____________________________________





Charles P. Covington, Council President
